
Mayor’s Report – Oct 19, 2020 
Recognition:  Gabrielle Tobin 
 

• Gabrielle Tobin is a freshman at Lovett High School and a proud Senior Girl 
Scout member for the past 8 years 
 

• The past four years, she has developed a strong commitment to work with 
Lindley Sixth Grade Academy by providing school supplies and volunteer 
tutoring services in areas of math and reading 
 

• Recognizing the challenges of math and the extra hurdle of virtual learning, 
she rallied her friends, and they created peer-to-peer math videos to aid 
students learning remotely called  “For Math’s Sake: Peer-to-Peer Videos” 
 

• The project is part of Gabrielle’s endeavor to get the prestigious Girl Scout 
Gold Award – the highest honor that a 9th-12th grader can earn in Girl 
Scouting, and nationally only 6% of Girl Scouts earn this award 
 

• Gabrielle believes that she has a responsibility to pay it forward and give 
back to her community when and where she can. Additionally, she 
genuinely cares about her peers getting a solid mathematics education and 
having access to resources like peer-to-peer math videos to supplement 
their learning 
 

 


